
TABLE 5. Adult chinook salmon distribution by river zone in the
1989-90 Trinity River spawner survey.

Total % of
Total

Zond
Flags % flags

flagged
unflagged
observedp

Expanded
recovered

expanded
recovered totalg total

1 2,533 1,357 53.6% 4,097 9,136 42.0%

2 1,606 792 49.3% 2,761 5,600 25.7%

3 272 50 10.4% 419 2,277 10.5%

4 210 41 19.5% 339 1,738 8.0%

5-7 153 13 0.5% 257 3,024 13.9%

Totals: 4,774 2,253 8,673 21,775 100.0%

Mean: 47.2%

a/ The Zones are described in Table 1 and Figure 1.
h!/ Total includes all adult chinook observed except flagged chinook which

were re-examined.
E/ Computed from: (Total observed /(% flags recovered / 100)).

Tributaries. We recovered 127 chinook and 9 coho salmon in the
eight tributaries surveyed. The chinook salmon total includes 115
unmarked condition-one fish which we flagged, and '12 skeletons
(Appendix 3). We also recaptured and re-examined 50 flagged
carcasses. Too few salmon were observed in any of the tributaries
to generate escapement estimates based on standard Jolly-Seber or
Schaefer (Ricker, 1975) carcass survey models. However a rough
estimate can be obtained by using the same method employed to
expand the main-stem recoveries. For example, 31 chinook,
consisting of 27 flagged fish and 4 skeletons, were observed in
Canyon Creek this season. Of the chinook flagged, 5 (18.5%) were
subsequently recovered. Adjusting for the 18.5% recovery rate, a
total of 168 chinook spawned in the survey area this season. Since
the survey area represents 97.0% of the total spawning habitat in
the tributary, we estimate 173 chinook spawned in Canyon Creek this
season. Using this methodology for the other tributaries surveyed,
our results indicate that only Canyon Creek and the North Fork
Trinity River had much spawning activity (Table 6), and probably
contained 59% of the spawning activity that we estimated to have
occurred in all eight tributaries to the upper main-stem Trinity
River.

Coho salmon

Main-stem Trinity River. We observed 1,282 coho salmon, most of
which were seen in Zones 1 and 2 (Table 7).
estimates,

Expanded spawner
based on the recovery efficiencies developed from

chinook salmon flag recoveries, indicate the majority of coho
salmon also spawned in these two zones (Table 7).


